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Alfred M. Pollard, General Counsel 
Attention: Comments/RIN 2590-AA39 
Federal Housing Finance Agency 
400 Seventh Street SW 
Washington, D.C. 20024 

\ '· : . .. -: ..... ·- -· ..... ··-- -

\n• I • 1 Q ')Q1 ,i U L \ d 1::. ._, t 0 .:.. . 1'"t 

\ ---· 
' ,I ~lu~ "orGf:NCl{AL COUNSEL 

··-···----·-

Re: Notice of Proposed Rulemaking and Request for Comments- Members of the FHLBanks (RIN 2590-
AA39) 

Dear Mr. Pollard: 

I am writing to express my concerns about the notice of proposed rulemaking regarding membership 
eligibility in Federal Home Loan Bank (FHLBanks) put forward by the Federal Housing Finance Agency 
(FHFA). The proposed rule includes significant and unnecessary changes to long-standing 
membership rules for the FHLBank system. The proposed changes are inconsistent with Congressional 
intent and the Federal Home Loan Bank Act (FHLBank Act). For these reasons Community 1st Credit 
Union vehemently opposes this proposed rule. 

I am Jeff Rose, President of Community 1st Credit Union. Our institution provides lending across all of 
our community with a focus on commercial, ag, consumer and mortgages. Community 1st Credit Union 
is over $500 million with 16 branches in 14 Iowa towns and nearly 200 employees. 

Broadly speaking, the FHLB Des Moines serves as a critical source of liquidity for financial institutions 
in Iowa. They have proven to be a reliable and competitive source of liquidity for all of our financing 
needs in all economic environments. This rule, if adopted, would remove the certainty that the FHLB 
Des Moines can be counted on to be a reliable source of liquidity in all market conditions. 

The on -going mortgage asset test requirements w i ll artificially distort balance sheet management 
practices, decreasing the flexibility of community banks, credit unions and insurance companies to 
manage their balance sheets in response to changing market conditions. 

Because the proposals would harm FHLBank members and hurt housing, credit and economic growth, 
we ask that the FHFA withdraw the new membership rules contained in its September 12, 2014 Notice 
of Proposed Rulemaking and work with FHLB members to preserve the FHLBs as a reliable partner of 
its members that benefits local lending institutions, communities, housing, homeownership and the 
nation's economy. 

Sincerely, 

Jeff Rose 
President & CEO 
Community 1st Credit Union 
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